
Olga and Victor Graham, Dorothy’s parents, loved 
animals. Recalling her parents as “cat people,” Doro-
thy remembers that the family always had felines 
around to provide great companionship. More than 
simply pets, the Graham family cats were true mem-
bers of the family. From early on, Dorothy learned 
that pets are fundamental to a person’s well-being. 

For over a decade, Dorothy Graham has honored 
the compassionate legacy of her parents through the 
creation of the Graham Family Foundation. Thanks 
to Dorothy’s connection to the PAWS’ mission of 
preserving the human-animal bond, the Graham 
Family Foundation has awarded PAWS more than 
$175,000 in grants since the foundation’s formation 
in 2005.  

Dorothy recalls her mom as a giving person her 
whole life: fi rst serving as a teacher and tutor to 
“hardest-to-reach” kids in New York and the Bronx; 
later, Olga volunteered  in nursing homes. It was this 
foundation of demonstrated selfl essness, as well as 
growing up in a cat-loving home, which cemented for 
Dorothy the true importance of the human-animal 
bond for all.

Dorothy inherited Olga’s values of giving back and 
supporting people in need. She became involved in 
the AIDS movement in the 1980s, helping to bring 
services to those aff ected by HIV/AIDS in the East 
Bay. Dorothy remembers this devastating time as
“a period of incredible loss where I was seemingly 
going to funerals constantly.”

Through her work in the HIV/AIDS fi eld, Dorothy 
fi rst heard about PAWS. She was immediately con-
nected to the PAWS mission and began making small 
consistent donations. Throughout her life, Dorothy 
saw fi rst-hand how “important pets are to consoling 
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people” and, as she puts it–not just as animals but “members 
of the family…fundamental to people’s well-being.”

After her mom passed away in 2005, Dorothy refl ected on 
the values exemplifi ed by her parents and decided to create 
a foundation to support organizations like PAWS. In 2007, a 
cornerstone grant from the Graham Family Foundation
provided seed funding for PAWS to establish a program to 
support seniors. PAWS was one of the very fi rst organiza-
tions to receive support from the foundation. 

Dorothy sees 
off ering ser-
vices to seniors 
as a natural 
extension of 
PAWS’ original 
mission of serv-
ing people with 
AIDS. This was 
the beginning 
of a signifi cant 
commitment on 
behalf of the Graham 
Family Foundation to helping all people in need keep their 
pets fed and healthy–a cause that, as Dorothy states, is “one 
of the most meaningful interventions you can make in some-
one’s life.”

With recent fi rst-ever funding from the City of San Francisco 
to assist seniors in-need and bolster Care Navigation
services, PAWS is now more sustainable than ever. 

Dorothy highlights the importance of supporting PAWS’ ser-
vices, such as the provision of vouchers for veterinary care, 
through her own experience caring for an ailing pet. “I had a 
very beloved cat, Pepsi, and unfortunately he got
very sick with cancer,” recalls Dorothy. “He had a very sad 
experience, and it was very traumatic for me.”   

Her personal experience underscores why Dorothy is so
happy to support PAWS with grants that help cover
expenses related to vet care vouchers for clients in need. 
“It’s important to me to help people keep their pets 
healthy as long as possible. When people’s pets get sick, 
having the money to take care of them shouldn’t be an ad-
ditional stressor in their lives,” says Dorothy.

Dorothy sees the diff erence made by her grants and
considers them a very meaningful intervention in the lives
of people in need. “For not a huge amount of money, a little 
bit can go a long way.” 

This is the enduring legacy of Olga and Victor Graham.
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